April 20, 2000

To the Editor:

I address my comments to those who are offended by the presence of homosexuality in our society and to those who are unwilling to extend civil rights to gays and lesbians.  I believe that there is probably a biological factor in determining one’s sexual orientation.  I also believe that by the time my two pre-school children are adolescents, this question of lifestyle choice versus heritable traits will be resolved to the satisfaction of most people.  

If homosexuality is biologically determined in the same way that a person’s skin or eye color is, then at some point in the future we will regard the people of today who are unwilling to grant equal rights to homosexuals in the same way we look back at the Bull Connors, George Wallaces, and the notorious bigots of their day.  

Do you want your children and grandchildren to assign you to that ignoble group?  Or are you willing to cast aside your prejudices and accept the fact that homosexuals are as deserving of basic human rights as you are?

